## Planning Board Summary of Action

**Subject:** Food Trucks Text Amendment

Meeting Date: September 20, 2011

**Recommendation:** That the Council enact Ordinance A approving the text amendment with

the following changes:

• The permit framework amended such that only one annual zoning permit is required per zoning lot (to allow for more than one vendor over the course of time);

- The permit framework amended such that only one annual zoning permit is required per vendor (to allow vending on more than one site);
- That the number of vendors per lot in the non-Town Center districts should be increased;
- That the lot size in the non-Town Center districts should be less restrictive; and
- At time of annual permit renewal, the vendor must provide proof to the Town that applicable transaction taxes were paid to Orange County in accordance with state and local tax laws. Permit renewal can be denied based on non-payment of taxes.

**Vote:** 7-0

Ayes: Michael Collins, John Ager, Jason Baker, Deborah Fulghieri, Del

Snow, Amy Ryan, Kimberly Brewer

Prepared by: Del Snow, Chair, Chapel Hill Planning Board

Kendal Brown, Staff